Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting 

Minutes for September 14, 2009

President Dick Byrnes called the September 14, 2009 meeting of the Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch to order at 3 pm. He then led the group in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance. He introduced three new members, two of whom attended.

Sgt Chris Evan spoke to the group. He informed us that Deputy Andy Cox was in Jacksonville for certification training. He also mentioned that there have been a string of church burglaries in Citrus and surrounding counties, but that Sugarmill Woods is quiet in terms of crime. Sgt Evan suggested mapping crimes in our area on the Sheriff’s website before we drive so that if there is any criminal activity in our area, we can be aware of it. He discussed ways in which we can safeguard ourselves against the H1N1 flu and other illnesses. He stressed washing hands, using sanitizers and not touching the nozzle at the gas pumps as some of the ways to do this. River Haven and CP8 cars have a new look. The cars say “Crime Watch” instead of “Community Oriented Policing”. New cars have an American flag on the, Rails to Trails Patrol has a new pick-up truck. The Sheriff’s Department will replace 2-3 cars per year. A bright yellow and black Chevy Camarro replaced the Focus program PT Cruiser. Sgt Evan noted that each driver who puts gas in the car has to be careful when recording the information asked for. There will not be a Volunteer Banquet at Rock Crusher Canyon; it will be held at Cutiss Peterson Auditorium. The event will probably take place during the first week of March 1010. The Sheriff’s substation will move from its current location on Rte 19, to a new location on the south side of Rte 19 just past Cumberland Farms gas station. Sgt Evan reminded us that hurricane season has not ended. He stressed that we still need to be prepared. Any driver who has an accident while driving the Crime Watch car must report it. It is a crime to leave the scene of an accident. 

President Byrnes noted that the minutes of the May meeting are available on our web site. 

Russ St Jean presented the Treasurer’s report:

The balance on July 2, 2009 was $2355.62. The balance on Sept.14, 2009, 

was $2105.83. We received a $30 donation. President Byrnes bought printer 

paper (10 reams for $29) and ten new shirts.

Car maintenance information is as follows:

On 5/29, the car went in for routine maintenance.

On 7/30, the car overheated and had to be towed. The fan was fixed and now

the a/c is running well.

On 9/9, the car had 90,000-mile maintenance. It needed only minor adjust-

ments and now the car is deemed to be in fine running order.

Monthly Statistics:

May 2009
June 2009
July2009
August 2009

Man Hours:

322

238

224

218

Miles driven:
3627

2984

2787

2604

Fuel Gallons:
243.657
203.183
195.414
195.263

Fuel Cost

$571.79
$543.61
$481.89
$523.07

Security Checks:
224

386

689

482

Construction:
114

105

137

113

Utilities:

1993

422

439

416

We had some scheduling problems in July. The web site schedule did not 

match the driver schedule in the car.

If a driver has to buy gas, try to use the Cumberland or Shell stations. 

Our next meeting will be on October 12, 2009. Our speaker will be from 

Hospice. Our November speaker will be from Florida Friendly Yards and

Landscaping. Our December speaker will be from Habitat for Humanity.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

